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The Honorable Elaine Bowers, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ethics, Elections and Local Government 

Statehouse, Room 223A-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Bowers: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 243 by Senator Hildebrand 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 243 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 243 would prohibit cities, counties and property owners’ associations from regulating 

the occasional sale of lemonade or other nonalcoholic beverages from stands on private property, 

in public parks or on property in a subdivision by individuals under 18 years of age.  The bill would 

take effect upon publication in the Kansas Register. 

 

 The League of Kansas Municipalities indicates SB 243 could increase public safety costs, 

but the fiscal effect cannot be determined.  The Kansas Association of Counties indicates the bill 

could create a breach of contract for any county required to regulate the sale of nonalcoholic 

beverages within any public park.  The Association indicates any fiscal effect on licensing or 

permitting fees would be negligible.   

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Division of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Kaitlyn Willis, League of Municipalities 

 Jay Hall, Association of Counties 

 Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


